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Tēnā Koe Tim,

Thank you for your letter dated 17 June 2024, it is heartening to see you taking an active role in
such important issues like this and I appreciate you raising these concerns with us.

I have passed on your suggestion of a painted pedestrian crossing as an interim measure at
Taitoko School, which our land transport team is considering. Our engineers have indicated some
potential safety concerns with a painted pedestrian crossing specifically, but are investigating
options for a lower cost, and easily implementable improvements in the meantime.

Council’s land transport team have also advised me that a road safety improvement project is
being planned for Taitoko School, the design of which will likely include a raised safety platform,
in line with your suggestion.

This project is contingent on funding support from the National Land Transport Fund. We are
expecting to learn the outcome of our funding bid for this work in September.

Unfortunately we do not share your confidence in securing the funding we require to complete
this critical work. Although we acknowledge and support the Government’s increase in funding
for road maintenance, this increased maintenance funding cannot be used for dedicated safety
improvement work, this increase is targeted at work which prevents potholes. While maintaining
transport assets is important, preventing potholes does not make roads outside schools safer.

Over the last three years, Council have delivered 4 school safety improvement projects covering
5 schools. These projects have been planned in close consultation with the schools and we’ve
received excellent feedback. We’re confident that we’ve improved road safety significantly with
this work, and we are eager to complete three more similar projects, including Taitoko School.
With significantly less overall funding available across the country for safety improvement work,
we are very concerned that these schools will be left behind.

The Draft Government Policy Statement on Land Transport has eliminated the funding category
which was previously used for delivering these safety improvement projects. Funding
applications can be made to a separate general local road improvement funding category, but a
corresponding increase in this category has not been included.

Council has provided feedback on the Draft Government Policy Statement which describes our
concerns in more detail, however we would be extremely grateful for if you are able to provide
any support that could lead to Council securing funding to continue delivering this safety
improvement work. We would also be eager to take you through our indicative funding scenarios
you can see the hear about the shortfall in funding we are likely to have and the impacts on this.

If you are available, I would appreciate an opportunity to discuss this issue with you in more
detail. I could arrange for a meeting at one of the schools where we have delivered a similar
project where we could inspect the results of this investment directly.

Ngā mihi nui,
 
Monique
 






